From:
 Sandy, Rachel

 To:
 Metrowest1

 Cc:
 Ball, Andrew

**Subject:** Application by North Somerset District Council for Portishead Branch Line – MetroWest Phase 1

**Date:** 20 November 2020 17:03:25

Attachments: image005.png

image006.png

Dear Sirs,

## Re: The Examining Authority's written questions and requests for information (ExQ1).

In response to the Examining Authority's written questions and requests for information (ExQ1) (Issued 26 October 2020) in respect of the application by North Somerset Council for Portishead Branch Line – MetroWest Phase 1, I am writing to you to confirm Highways England's position, particularly in respect of question TT.1.10.

Highways England has remained in frequent dialogue with the Council since their application for Metrowest Phase 1 was submitted. On 21 October 2020, we signed a Statement of Common Ground with the Council confirming that subject to a number of Requirements, Highways England is now satisfied that the proposed development is unlikely to result in a severe or unacceptable safety impact on the Strategic Road Network as the construction phase of the scheme could be safely managed throughout its temporary period by a number of proactive management measures.

I trust the above is clear, but please do not hesitate to contact me should you have any further questions or queries.

Kind regards

Rachel

Rachel Sandy BA (Hons), MSc, DipTP

**Highways Development Management Team Leader Operations** 

Highways England | Brunel House | 930 Aztec West | Bristol | BS32 4SR

Tel: +44 (0) 300 4704303 | Mob:



Highways England is reviewing the way our Spatial Planning Teams engage with stakeholders across the development sector. We would value your honest feedback and suggestions to identify our strengths and areas where we could improve. The survey will take approx. 15 minutes to complete and we would be grateful if you could complete it by **Friday 11 December 2020**.

https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/SpatialPlanningReview\_HighwaysEngland



Please contact <u>Vanessa.RoaPineros@PAConsulting.com</u> if you have any queries regarding this survey.

This email may contain information which is confidential and is intended only for use of the recipient/s named above. If you are not an intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any copying, distribution, disclosure, reliance upon or other use of the contents of this email is strictly prohibited. If you have received this email in error, please notify the sender and destroy it.

Highways England Company Limited | General enquiries: 0300 123 5000 | National Traffic Operations Centre, 3 Ridgeway, Quinton Business Park, Birmingham B32 1AF | <a href="https://www.gov.uk/government/organisations/highwaysengland.co.uk">https://www.gov.uk/government/organisations/highwaysengland.co.uk</a>

Registered in England and Wales no 9346363 | Registered Office: Bridge House, 1 Walnut Tree Close, Guildford, Surrey GU1 4LZ

Consider the environment. Please don't print this e-mail unless you really need to.